
From: Lee McElveen <lmcelv@cfma.sc.gov>
To: Adams, ChaneyChaneyAdams@gov.sc.gov

Date: 10/27/2016 10:34:01 AM
Subject: Marion County Visit

Dear Mr. Adams:
 
Good Morning. Thank you once again for hosting the SC Team events for those who were affected by the 
Hurricane Matthew. The SC Commission for Minority Affairs was present at the events during last years 
flooding . We would like to once again be present at your county events. We would like to be notified of 
subsequent events if possible. I will not need a table just make myself available should anyone need additional 
resources and has a language barrier. The commission is actively involved with SCEMD under Support function 
ESF 15. I look forward to seeing you in Marion County tomorrow.
 
Thank you!
 
Lee Serralta McElveen
SC Commission for Minority Affairs
Hispanic Affairs
2221 Devine Street Suite 408
Columbia, SC 29205
803-832-8163
803-3339627 FAX
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